        TOWN OF SHELBURNE MA

       ZONING BOARD OF JANUARY 7, 2016
A duly posted meeting of the Shelburne Zoning Board of Appeals was held at the Meeting Room at Town Hall, 51 Bridge Street, Shelburne, on January 7, 2016.
Members Present: Joseph Palmeri, Chris Macek, Noah Grunberg, Michael Parry, John Taylor
Administrative Assistant: Faye Whitney

Members Absent: None
Guests: Laurie Vondung
Chairman Joe Palmeri called the meeting to order at 7:04 p.m. 

A motion was made by Noah, seconded by John, to approve the meeting minutes of November 19.

Voting in favor: Joe, Chris, Noah, Michael, John


Opposed: None


Abstentions: None

A motion was made by Chris, seconded by Noah, to approve the hearing minutes of November 5.


Voting in favor: Joe, Chris, Noah, Michael, John


Opposed: None


Abstentions: None

Laurie Vondung, representing Mike Skalski of ST&I Services, came before the Board to discuss a proposed Special Permit. Mike had purchased property in the industrial zone, which has now been divided into five lots. He plans to use one lot to construct an office and shop for his business, as well as storage units for rental. The storage units would be close to the front of the lot, while the shop/office would be in the back of the property.
Discussion followed on how many Special Permits might be needed, and whether or not a variance would be required. Power lines bisect the front portion of the lot and may create access issues. Ms. Vondung will contact the power company regarding access to the property and proceed accordingly.
Mail included a notice of the January 19 All-Boards meeting. Michael and Noah will most likely attend. Email included the FY17 budget sheet.
New Business
Kevin Parsons has requested that a condition placed on a Special Permit, granted in 2005, be removed from property he owns at 4 Deerfield Avenue. The condition stated that the property was not to be used for residential purposes. Since that time, the bylaws have changed and residential use would now be allowed, by right, at that location. Discussion followed on whether a new Special Permit would be needed, if the building were historic, and if the location is in the industrial or commercial district. It was decided that the change could be done via a finding. Town Counsel said even for a finding a hearing must be advertised and held because of the variances involved in the original Special Permit.
Chris left the meeting at 9:50 p.m.

Upon reading the 2005 decision it was learned that Mr. Parsons had originally applied for a mixed-use permit, but then stated that the property would not be used for residences, so the permit was restricted to reflect that. The Board needs to reconsider that condition. 
A motion was made by John, seconded by Michael, to hold a hearing on the request of Kevin Parsons to rescind the condition regarding residential use on the decision dated August 9, 2005, provided the chairman, counsel, and applicant reach agreement on the terms.


Voting in favor: Joe, Noah, Michael, John


Opposed: None


Abstentions: None

At 10:25 p.m. p.m. Michael moved that the meeting be adjourned. This was seconded by Noah. The vote was unanimously in favor.
Respectfully submitted,

Faye Whitney, Administrative Assistant

Document List
Minutes of November 19, 2015
Hearing minutes of November 5, 2015

Notice of All-Boards Meeting

FY17 Budget Sheet

